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Dear Reef Gate Owners, 

 

The following letter was recently sent to 4 units in our C Building. This communication applies to ALL of us in our community as we are sure that this waste disposal has occurred elsewhere in our complex and we got lucky as it passed through our sewer lines. We need to advise ALL once again not to put these type of materials down their toilets and their kitchen lines as well. If this had happened in a line above the bottom floor level, many units would have suffered damage from brown water backup in their ceilings, walls and floor areas. Do you want that problem ?????

 

This last week we had a major sewer line backup in the horizontal 3 inch pipeline attached to the garage ceiling serving only your unit's front bathroom toilet & shower. When the line was opened up we found the blockage was caused by handi-wipe/baby-wipe/facial-wipe and/or paper towel materials that got lodged in that pipe. All these materials were flushed down one of the 4 toilets above by either you, your family, your visitors or renters. We have repeatedly asked all of our homeowners NOT to put anything but toilet paper down their bath toilets as all these other materials due not degrade quickly and will get hung-up in our lines causing these kind of back-ups. This backup was a mess to say the least and it was totally avoidable with some good common sense. The HOA will receive a sizeable plumbing bill for this emergency work. We also changed out about 5 feet of this pipeline to help avoid future hang-ups within that section of the line.

 

Please advise your family members, friends, visitors & renters you may have in your unit NOT to flush any material down any of your toilets except toilet paper. Put all other materials in a trashcan. As you know, the same policy exists for your kitchen sinks- do not use your disposals for any hard, fiberous, or starchy food wastes as they will get hung up in that line causing backups to either you or your neighbors. We are asking for your cooperation and communications to all those who visit your unit at all times. We appreciate your assistance to avoid these plumbing backups.

 

Please get this word out and repeat it routinely to those who use your unit. We need your help to change some habits that do not work here at Reef Gate. If you rent your unit, please give your realtor or renters this letter so all using your residence understand our issue and the consequences of their disposal habits. 

 

Thank you,

Reef Gate Board of Directors

